# **BRAMFIELD PARK POST**





## From the Principal's Desk



Dear families.

Welcome to Term 3. This term sees many students' academic and sporting achievements. The term planner was published last week and is available on Connect or our website. Please note future dates for learning journey, sports carnivals, Colour Fun Run and P&C events such as the Disco and Father's Day Stall. Some classes also have incursions or excursions booked and we have Book Week, French Concert, and school photos later this term.

**Bramfield Park Primary School** 

Yule Street Maddington, WA 6109

Phone:

(08) 9217 8600

Facebook:

@BramfieldParkPS

Website:

www.bramfieldparkps .wa.edu.au

## Staffing

This term we welcome back from long service Office Mondays to Wednesdays, and Mrs Hedges from maternity leave who is working across the Pre-primary classes on Monday and in funding is for incursions and excursions. As a Room 4 on Fridays. We also welcome Miss Temby who is doing her final preservice teacher placement in Room 2 and the many high school and Education Assistant work placement students we have coming in across the term.

## Tour de Bramfield

A global French event came to our school last Thursday with students riding their bikes in the Tour de Bramfield. Madame Dye, Monsieur Rambourg and the Your Move Action Team led by Mrs Wenban and Ms Sneddon worked with Josh Curulli from WestCycle to set up an obstacle course for students who rode their bikes to school. We had over 70 entries with some lucky students answering questions about Le Tour de France to win drink bottles or the coveted 'yellow jersey', awarded to the cyclist leading Le Tour. Madame Dye then offered a French croissant as a special breakfast item at Breakfast Club on Friday morning for students who again rode their bike. We once again had a full bike shed! Thank you to our local Member of Parliament, Chris Tallentire for the donation on the croissants. It was a wonderful two days celebrating French culture and active travel to school.

## **NAPLAN Results**

Student reports for our Year 3 and 5 students who important whole school events that showcase our sat NAPLAN earlier this year have been sent home to families. Preliminary data analysis has been undertaken, however with new NAPLAN scales and proficiency standards introduced this year, we cannot directly compare results with data from previous assessments.

For more information on interpreting your child's report please see the following website where there is a video and a brochure translated into many

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/results-and-reports

Funding for student mental health and wellbeing leave Mrs Shoesmith who is in PP2 Room 7, Mrs The Australian Government has provided a one-off Weston from maternity leave who is in the Front funding allocation for WA public schools to respond to the impact of COVID-19 on student mental health and wellbeing. One of the ways we can use the result, we are looking at costs of upcoming whole school or class incursions and excursions and allocating funding to either reduce or eliminate the costs associated with that activity. Information will come home with students; please note even if there is no cost, permission slips will need to be returned to the Office.

#### Newsletter

We are going to only publish 3 newsletters a term and will endeavour to provide more updates and sharing of information on Facebook and Connect. If you haven't already, please follow the school on Facebook - search Bramfield Park Primary School and link your email to the school Connect page at connect.det.wa.edu.au. If you need any assistance, please pop into the Front Office.

Thought for the week...Wrong is wrong even if everyone is doing it. Right is right even if no one is doing it.





## **Reminders from the Front Office**

- \* Did you know that you can SMS the school if your child is going to be absent? Just send an SMS to 0438 937 335. Alternatively, you can call the front office or send the absence through on Connect.
- \* BOOKCLUB If you placed a Bookclub order last Term but have not received, please see the front office.
- \* **School Photos** will be coming up later this Term, week 8/9. Packages are approximately \$60 so start saving now!
- \* Yule Brook Excursion permissions have been sent home with Year 6 students, these are due back by 1st August.
- \* The Zoo Excursion note for Years 5 and 6 have gone home. Permission and payments are due by 10th August at the latest.



# Coming Up

27 Jul PEAC testing Yr4

28 Jul Breakfast Club

**Cross Country** 

1 Aug School Board Meeting 5pm

2 Aug Breakfast Club

4 Aug Breakfast Club

Playgroup 9-10.30am

9 Aug Breakfast Club

P&C Disco 5.30-7.30pm

## Message de Madame Dye,



Bonjour tout le monde,

#### **French Club**

French Club is on every Friday at first break after eating time. All students are welcome. We are working on posters for our upcoming French concert.

#### **Tour de Bramfield**

What a 'fantastique' event this was! I was so impressed with the amount of students who rode to school participating in the obstacle course and enjoying a French Breakfast treat. A huge thank you to Josh from West Cycles for coming out to set up the obstacle course for the students and to Chris Tallentire for coming to support the event, and providing funding to supply a delicious French Breakfast. A special thanks also to Ainslie Royle for making our personalised 'Tour de Bramfield' Yellow Jerseys. They look fabulous and the winners wore them proudly. Thank you to all those who donated towards Association Mitsiry to help our previous French Assistant Marie Huchet to raise money to assist children in the village where she lives in Madagascar, to have access to sports facilities and reading resources. We raised just over \$100, which is wonderful.

Congratulations to our 'Tour de Bramfield'

Yellow Jersey winners:
Joshua, Ayla, Lewis and Ichiro
Well done to everyone who
completed the colouring
competition. What wonderful
work! All the winners received
a prize and their lovely
colouring will be on display
outside the French/Art room
later in the week.



Merci tout le monde!!

## Étienne Concert

A music artist from Canada - Étienne is coming to perform at our school on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> August. Leading up to the event students have been listening to his various French songs and learning French by singing along to his upbeat fun lyrics which we will then hear him perform live in his concert.

This will give the students a chance to be actively involved in the performance and dance and sing along. His songs have been designed to grab student interest and teach them French in a fun way. It will be a very interactive and energetic performance. There will be notes sent home with more information very



## Message de Madame Dye cont..

## Languagenut

Languagenut results will continue to be displayed on a leaderboard outside the French/Art room.

The top 5 students will be rewarded with a faction card and a raffle ticket each week. There will be raffle draw in week 5 and 10.

Au revoir! Madame Dye



WOW! What an amazing Tour de Bramfield we had over 2 days last week. The Your Move Action Team were so excited to be part of it all and would like to say a BIG thank you to Madame Dye and her team for organising such a well-attended event. It was so much fun! Mrs Wenban's Year 1 class did a maths lesson by skip counting in 2s, 5s or 10s to see how many bikes attended the event. They counted 65 bikes on both days. Amazing what a croissant can do to get kids to ride 2 days in a row and even on a rainy morning. What a great incentive to increase active travel. GO BRAMFIELD!







Keep an eye out for something new coming to the bike shed next week! Come and tell Mrs Wenban all about it when you see it!

## Chaplain's Corner

To thrive at school it is important to get a good nights sleep and to eat a healthy breakfast. The recommended amount of sleep for a 9 year old is 9-11 hrs per night. This gives their bodies and brains a chance to rest and reset ready for school the next day. Playing video games and youtubing into the night is highly addictive and harms this rest process as it takes longer for children's brains to calm to a place they can sleep.

Breakfast club is available twice a week (Wednesdays and Fridays) for those children who don't have food at home for breakfast from 8.15am.





## **Sports Shorts with Mr Huston**



Cross Country is on this Friday, 28th July 2023 on the school oval. Start and finish will be near the first football goals.

Please refer to the below timetable for approximate times.

Time	Year	Distance
9.00-9.20am	Yr 6 Girls/Boys	1600m
9.25-9.45am	Yr 5 Girls/Boys	1600m
9.50-10.15am	Yr4 Girls/Boys	1200m
10.20-10.35am	Yr3 Girls/Boys	900m
10.40-10.50am	Yr2 Girls/Boys	500m
10.40-10.50am 10.55-11.05am	_	500m 400m



Shaping the future

# Kindergarten enrolments are now open for 2024

If your child will be 4 years old by 30 June 2024, enrol them in Kindergarten now.

# Kindergarten enrolments are open

Contact us today

## **Welcome - Pre Service Teacher**

Hello Bramfield Park Primary,

My name is Oniesha Temby and I am a 4<sup>th</sup> year student at The University of Notre Dame. I am excited to commencing my final 10 week practicum placement in Mrs Wenban's Year 1 classroom.

Coming from a small country town called Denmark, 5 hours south of Perth, I grew up in a close community that had a passion for arts, music and anything outdoors.

These passions I share, with my free time being filled with

creating art, acting, singing and going to the beach, however I also love reading, maths and all things space.

Thank you, for welcoming me into your beautiful community and I am looking forward to sharing this term with you. Please come and say hi anytime!



# School Vision: Thinkers, Learners, Doers; Mindful of the PATh we create

Two of our students Deon and Leon showing their talent with some beautiful artwork which was entered into the 2023 Shaun Tan Award for Young Artists display. They were also shortlisted for the exhibition. Well done boys!







**NEW TERM COMMENCES MONDAY 24TH JULY-ENDS FRIDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER** 

MONDAYS AND FRIDAYS 9:30AM - 11:45AM

#### **BEGINNERS ENGLISH**



your full name and contact details or call (08) 9451 5696 during our opening h 🗐



## SOCCER ACADEMY SPECIALIST PROGRAM

Lynwood Senior High School Soccer Academy is holding trials for Year 6 students only on *Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> August 2023* in Term 3 and Thursday 19th October 2023 of Term 4.

We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply. Parents/Carers can find our application through our website www.lynwood.wa.edu.au under Specialist Programs.

## SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT AND LIFE SCIENCES SPECIALIST PRO-**GRAM**

#### **NEW TEST DATES AMENDED FOR TERM 3 AND TERM 4.**

Lynwood Senior High School Environment and Life Science (EaLS) Program is holding testing on Wednesday 6th September 2023 of Term 3 and Tuesday 17th October 2023 of Term 4.

We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply.

Parents/Carers can find our application through our website www.lynwood.wa.edu.au under Specialist Programs.

All applications can be emailed to Bree.Faranda@education.wa.edu.au along with the student's most current school report.

2023



## **Individual and Family Support Services**

Groupwork for Individuals and families living in the City of Canning and surrounds

Term 3 Program (Monday 17 July - Friday 22 September 2023)

Day	Activity	Time	Venue	Creche
Monday	Multicultural Playgroup	9.30am - 11.30am	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	No
	Family Rhyme Time	9.30am - 10.15am	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	No
Tuesday	Multicultural Playgroup	9.30am - 11.30am *Begins 25 July	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	No
Thursday	English and Life Skills Group (Advanced)	10.00am - 12.00pm	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	Yes
	Multicultural Playgroup	9.30am - 11.30am	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	No
Friday	English and Life Skills Group (Beginners)	10.00am - 12.00pm	Communicare 28 Cecil Avenue Cannington	Yes





#### **Activities**

- Throwing
- ✓ Pitching
- ✓ Batting Having Fun
- Please email for more information

and register your interest to:

Where abouts, is still to be advised.

We would love to see you.